
Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time, August 7, 2022 

Dear Parishioners,   
 In our gospel for this 19th Sunday in Ordinary Time, Jesus says something 
profound and often very descriptive of our lives.   He says, “for where your treas-
ure is, there also will your heart be.”  Perhaps this gives us an occasion to look at 
our lives and discover where our heart is and thus discover our treasures.  The 
question we might have to ask ourselves is how do we discover where our heart is.  
The determining factor for anything important in our lives is where we put our 
time.  Where we put our time, that’s where our heart is.  And where our heart is, 
then we discover our treasure.   
 Jesus also tells a parable in this same gospel about the prudent servant 
whom the master puts in charge of his servants to distribute food at the proper 
time.  The point of the parable is the prudent servant is expected to fulfill his as-
signment regardless of any delays in the master’s coming.  Then the conclusion of 
the gospel parable is thus:  “Much will be required of the person entrusted with 
much, and still more will be demanded of the person entrusted with more.”  Each 
of us is entrusted with a faith, a hope, and a love.  These gifts are treasures the 
Lord gives to us.  If these are entrusted to us, then we are expected to make them 
priorities in our lives.  May each of us who are entrusted with these virtues allow 
them to grow in all of our lives. 
 Next Sunday, August 14th, we plan on having the kick-off of our school 
year with a Mass on the grass at 5:00 p.m.  We ask you to bring your lawn chairs 
and/or blankets to this celebration which will take place next to Seton Hall.  
Again, this Mass will fulfill the Sunday obligation. In case of inclement weather, 
this Mass will be transferred to the Church.  Please join us as we begin our new 
school year with the Eucharist celebrated together as a parish family.   
 This Monday, August 15th, is the Solemnity of the Assumption of Mary, a 
holyday of obligation in the Church.  However, since this solemnity falls on a 
Monday, the obligation is abrogated, meaning that it is not obligatory to attend 
Mass on that day.   We will still have Mass at 8:00 a.m. to celebrate this Solemni-
ty.   
 This week then ends for all purposes our summer vacation from school. 
Our first half-day of school will be Tuesday, August 16th, followed by our first 
full day of school being Wednesday, August 17th.  Our teachers, administrators, 
and staff have been working hard preparing for these days, as they welcome our 
students to another year of challenging educational opportunities.  As always, we 
expect the support and cooperation of our parents as we begin another school 
year.  With God’s grace and blessing we begin the school year of 2022-23.   
 As we look ahead, I remind you that our parish picnic will be on Saturday, 
August 27th, on the parish grounds.  Because of the picnic, our Saturday after-
noon Mass will be at 4:00 p.m. and not 5:00 p.m.  Confessions will not be held 
that particular afternoon.  I ask your prayers for a very successful parish picnic, 
that God will watch over our efforts, help us to enjoy each other and have a lot of 
fun, and that God will keep us safe and protected throughout the night.   

Next Meeting       
 

This Fall 
To Be Determined 
6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

 

Drop Off & Pick Up at Cafeteria Doors 
 
  

All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

To Be Determined - This Fall 
in the Gym 

   A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parish-
ioners and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn 
more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy 
these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:30-8:00 p.m. Wear 
your Saints Alive Shirt! Please check Facebook for updates.   

 

~Mass Intentions~ 
 

August 8-14, 2022 
 

8. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   Loren Tournear 
9. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Jim Gibson 
10. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
   David Oakley Sr. 
11. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 
   Dorothy Davis 
12. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   Susan Cunningham 
13. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      
   Steve Sinnock 
13. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Dave Stegeman 
14. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Rita Terford 
14. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   Our Parish Family 
14. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
   Paul Poore 

 

— Mass Schedule — 
 

Monday-Saturday 
 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 

 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  
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Week of August 7, 2022 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

School of St. Peter 
2500 Maine Street 
Quincy, IL 62301 

Phone: 217-223-1120 
Website: www.stpeterschool.com 

Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 
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“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

Dear St. Peter Parishioners, 
   Thank you for the warm welcome you have shown me 
since I first arrived here just over a month ago.  I have en-
joyed meeting you after Masses, having dinner with you in 
your homes, going out for a bite to eat, and praying with you 
in our beautiful Church.  The welcome you have shown me 
has truly been exceptional.  It is clear that we have a warm, 
welcoming, and inviting Parish.  In a particular way, I would 
like to thank you for joining us after Masses this past week-
end for the welcome receptions.  Good food and conversa-
tion were had by all.  My thanks to all who helped to plan, 
set up, and serve these receptions.  In the days, weeks, and 
months ahead, I look forward to continuing to get to know 
more of you.  Please be patient with me as I continue to 
learn names...as I joked my first weekend here, my two 
greatest weaknesses are food and calories...and that really 
isn't a joke!  Please continue to pray for me and know of my 
prayers for you.  In thanksgiving for His many gifts, I remain, 
Sincerely yours in Christ, 
Fr. Zach 
 

Adoration Chapel Hours That Need Filled 
   This past weekend we heard ask and we shall receive and 
that Adoration is lifting our minds and hearts to God. 
   We are in need to fill the following hours at the Adoration 
Chapel and then we can open for another 24 hours!! 

Thursday -- Midnight to 1 am and 1 am to 2 am 
   Please think on it, pray on it and listen with your heart. 
   Call Mary at 217-653-3127 or call or text Gina at 217-257
-9966 if you could take either of these hours or if you have 
questions.  We thank you so much in advance for your con-
sideration. 
 

Quincy Deanery Council of Catholic Women Meeting 
   Please come join the Ladies of the Deanery for the Sum-
mer Meeting of the Quincy Deanery Council of Catholic 
Women! Wednesday, August 10th, at St. Peter Church. 
Hosted by the Ladies of St. Peter & St. Anthony Churches. 
8:00am Registration in the Narthex. Registration & Lunch-
eon $6. 8:30am Mass & Rosary. Meeting & Luncheon to 
follow in the cafeteria. RSVP by August 8th. Signup sheet in 
the Narthex for Luncheon estimate.  
 

Knights of Columbus Bar-B-Q August 12, 13, 14 
   Food, refreshments, entertainment, games, and carnival 
rides, all three days. Large 50/50 raffle on Saturday. Tick-
ets sold from 6:00 to 8:45. Drawing at 9:00. Baby contest 
on Sunday at 1:00. Monies raised help support charities in 
our area. 
 

Bake for Birthright 
     Birthright will once again have a booth at the K of C 
Barbeque on August 12-14. St. Peter Church is assigned 
Friday, August 12th. Each parish is asked to donate home-
baked goods for the bake sale. These can be brought to the 
K of C grounds on Friday, August 13th or arrangements can 
be made for a pick up time. For questions or to set up a pick 
up time please call Patty at (217) 440-8388.   
     In conjunction with the Bake Sale, Birthright will hold a 
raffle, for each person who bakes for the bake sale, for a 
handmade “Quilt” and a “Dining Out” Package.  If you bring 
your baked item to the K of C grounds you can fill out your 
own raffle ticket.  If you have your items picked up please 
put your name, parish and phone number secured to your 
baked item and your name will be entered. 

Welcome! 
Please welcome to our parish family Justo Gonzalez-Trapaga & 
Nancy Roig-Flores, and their children Sebastian & Francisco; 
David & Meggie Koch, and their children Benjamin, Samuel & 
June; Donna Parker; Chad & Lindsay Struck, and their children 
Isabella, Nora & Andrew; Jeff & Kourtney Thompson and their 
son Truman; and Brandon & Ashley VanCamp and their children 
Lillian, Oliver & Elaina! 

 

Social Concerns Collection 
   Social Concerns will be collecting school supplies this week-
end, August 6-7, for the 1st Sunday collection for the Ladies of 
Charity. Containers will be located in the Narthex. Thank you!  
 

Back To School Prayer Walk 
   Everyone is invited to join us for our back to school prayer 
walk that will be held Thursday, August 11, at 7:00pm. We will 
meet outside the school’s main office doors.  
 

RCIA Program 
   If you or a family member is considering the Catholic Faith, 
please join us in our RCIA program. The program started in Sep-
tember. Wonder no longer, come find out what the Catholic 
faith is all about. Classes are on Tuesday evenings 7:00 to 
8:30pm, in the Martha Jane room, beneath the church. Contact 
the parish office at 222-3155. You will be glad you did. 
 

Parents of New PSR Students and Returning Students  
   We are looking for another great year at PSR and looking for-
ward to you joining us.  PSR is for students kindergarten thru 
8th grade on Wednesday evenings in the school from 630 pm 
to 730 pm. 
   Registration forms will be mailed to you if your children at-
tended PSR last year.  Additional registration forms will be in 
the Narthex if you need one.  Please return it to the Parish of-
fice ASAP.   
   More information regarding PSR will be forthcoming in the 
bulletin.  Please be on the lookout. Please reach out to me at 
home at 217-224-3070 or on my cell 217-257-9966 if you 
have any questions.       Blessings, Gina Wolf, PSR Coordinator  
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  
~Lilli Foster ~Ian Mehaffy 
~Hunter Hildebrand ~Isabella Benner   
~Natalie Meyer ~Theresa Althoff   ~Steve Hull 
~Rose Hockgraver ~Bonnie Haubrich  ~Mike Creek                  
~Alden & Joyce Shipp ~Norma Johnson   ~Ted Kemner  
~Judie Mehaffy           ~Jim Steinkamp           ~Amy Seibert  
~Priscilla & Bill Morrison ~Julie Eftink  ~Jo Buckley 
~Kathy Schuckman          ~John & Barb Meyer  ~Jack Terford  
~Ken & Barb Wolf      ~Joan Wilson     ~Anonymous  
~Evelyn Garrett                 ~Mark & Diane Zoller   
~JoAnn Schaefer ~Jay Wellman 
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

  
                 

 

 
JOB OPENINGS 

We have several positions available 
at St. Peter School. 

This is such a great place to work 
and an amazing  

opportunity to be part of a School 
Family.  Please spread the word for 

the following openings. 

 
 

2nd shift FULL TIME Custodian 
Please contact 

k.smith@cospq.org 
Or call 217-222-3155 

 

Part Time Para Educator-Teacher 
Aide Openings. 

(We are looking for a para to work 
with grades 2-5) 

 Duties include working with chil-
dren, assisting the teachers and 

students. Applicants must have ex-
perience in working with small chil-

dren. If you interested send a re-
sume along with 2-3 letters of rec-

ommendation to  
c.venvertloh@cospq.org. 

 

 

AFTERNOON DAY CARE HELPERS 
 

St. Peter School is hiring daycare 
workers to supervise students vary-

ing from preschool 4’s-8th grade 
during the St. Peter School after 
school program from 2:15-5:30 
Monday-Friday.  Applicants must 

love children and enjoy supervising 
and working closely with them.   
Rate of pay per hour is $13.00.  

 If you are interested send a resume 
along with 2-3 letters of recommen-
dation to Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh at 

2500 Maine Street, Quincy, IL 
62301 or c.venvertloh@cospq.org.  

 

 
 

WELCOME MISS HANNAH KLINGELE  
TO ST. PETER SCHOOL STAFF 

 
     Miss Hannah Klingele has joined our amazing staff at St. 

Peter School.  She has accepted the position as one of our  

para educators who will be working with Mrs. Carmen Griffith 

and the four year old preschool students.  

     Miss Klingele was born and raised in Payson, Illinois. She 

now lives in Quincy, just right up the street from St. Peter.  

She graduated from John Wood Community College in 2020 

with an AS in Agriculture. She is now at Quincy University  

hoping to receive her bachelors degree in Early Childhood  

Education this coming December. 

     Ever since she was little she knew that she was called to be 

a teacher. Miss Klingele loves the light that children bring into 

the world and is passionate about providing hands on  

experiences to enhance their learning. Miss Klingele’s first 
year in the field was last year as a daycare 4 year-old preschool teacher. She is excited to 

grow with knowledge from Ms. Carmen Griffith. She can’t wait to meet all of the wonderful 
staff and families at St. Peter’s.  

 

PREPARING FOR THE SCHOOL YEAR 

Our teachers have been working in their classrooms for the upcoming school year!   
We are looking forward to welcoming our students to another great year!   

 

Be sure to mark your calendars.  Our Kick Off the School Year Mass will take place on Aug. 
14 at 5:00p.m.  Mass will take place outdoors.  Please be sure to bring a blanket or chair 
for seating.  In the event we have a rainy day Mass will be held in Church.  Following Mass 

our students are welcome to meet their teacher(s) and drop off their school supplies. 

Rest in Peace 
 

May the souls of  
 

 

Jack Souders, Thomas Lawless 
and Patricia Stegeman 

 

  sing praises with the Angels in Heaven forever. 
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Mark Your Calendar 
 
 
 

Mon. August 8:  

 

Tues. August 9:  Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 
 

 

Wed. August 10:  Ladies Cursillo 1:30 p.m., Fr. Bauer Rm 
      

Thurs. August 11:   
    

Fri. August 12:   

 

Sat. August 13:   

 

Sun. August 14:  Back to School Mass 5:00 p.m., in the  

         grass behind the church/school (in church if it rains).    
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Fr. Leo’s column continued.. 

 

 As we prepare for our parish picnic, so much of 
the success depends upon the support of parishioners.  
We need workers, we need parishioners to sell their 
chances, and we need our parish family to pray.  We 
also need our parishioners to be present, with smiles and 
warm welcomes to our visitors, and parishioners who 
are willing to serve and show hospitality to all present.  
We are looking to leaven a great and lasting impression 
to all of our guests.   

 

 Also, next weekend, I remind you that the 
Knights of Columbus will be having their annual BBQ 
on the KC grounds from Friday, Aug. 12, to Sunday, 
August 14th.  Games, rides, and plenty of food will be 
offered throughout these three days.   

 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:   It was a stifling 
hot day and a man fainted in the middle of a busy inter-
section.  Traffic quickly piled up in all directions rushed 
to help him.  As she knelt down to loosen his collar, a 
man emerged from the crowd, pushed her aside and 
said, “it’s all right honey, I’ve had a course in first aid.” 

 The woman stood up and watched as he took the 
ill man’s pulse and prepared to administer artificial res-
piration. At this point she tapped him on the shoulder 
and said, “when you get to the part about calling a doc-
tor, I’m already here.” 
 

 After returning from a fishing trip with her hus-
band, a wife confessed to her neighbor, “I did every-
thing wrong today—I talked too much and too loud. I 
used the wrong bait.  I reeled in too soon and, worst of 
all, I caught more fish than he 
did.” 

Parish in Action 
 

—Mass Servers— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time but can 
Signup Online for Weekdays and Weekends 
   

 
 

   

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time 

 

 

Diocesan Collections   
 

Catholic Charities:  $10.00 
Missionary Co-op:  $775.00 

Catholic Cemeteries:  $100.00 
 

 Haiti Sister Parish Collections 
 

Collected $370.00 

 
WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 July 31 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $747.97 $4,322.29 

Regular Collections $24,597.81 $138,551.61 

Annual School Fund  $5,611.00 $31,251.33 

Holy Days $0.00 $10.00 

Totals $30,956.78 $174,135.23 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $160,000.00 

Difference ($1,043.22) $14,135.23  


